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65 EAST MAIN STREET, DRYDEN, NEW YORK 13053 

July 1,2004 

Re: Hazard Mitigation Plan Update 

Dear Dryden Town Board Members and Staff, 

At the upcoming board meeting, I would llke to briefly discuss the need for an update to 
Dryden’s Hazard Mitigation Plan, which was adopted in the year 2000. This plan was developed 
as a collaborative effort involving the Town and both Villages. a 10 person steering committee, 
and extensive work by Henry Slater. Dryden mas on the cutting edge of emergency planning in 
developing this plan. 

Just as Dryden was completing this plan, the Federal Government enacted the Disaster 
Mitigation Act of 2000 (DMA 2000), which “requires all local governments to have an approved 
All-Hazard Mitigation Plan in place by November 1, 2004 to be eligible to receive Hazard 
Mitigation Grant Program fimding in the hture” (from FEMA documentation). While Dryden’s 
current plan almost meets the requirements of DMA 2000, a few additional details are needed to 
fully comply. In addition, after four years, it is a good idea to begin a review and update of the 
current plan. 

Meanwhile, the Tompkins County Planning Department is currently working on a Multi- 
Jurisdictional All Hazard Mitigation Plan, in collaboration with all of the municipalities in the 
county, except for the City of Ithaca and the Towns of Newfield and Dryden. My understanding 
is that Dryden chose not to participate in this process because Dryden already had a recently 
developed plan. However, now that I find that Dryden needs to go through an update process, 
this is a good opportunity take advantage of the work already begun by the county, and to seek 
opportunities for cooperation. I have met with Kate Hacket at Tompkins County Planning, and 
she tells me that although it is too late for Dryden to officially join the countywide effort, she can 
provide some assistance fiom her experience, and they are interested in coordinating future 
emergency management efforts. 

I would lllie to propose that I will look over Dryden’s existing plan, the requirements of DMA 
2000, and the Draft County Plan, and begin to draft an update for Dryden’s Plan. DMA 2000 
also requires that plan development be a public process. I would like to discuss putting together 
a steering committee for this process, with a public meeting to be held sometime in August. 






